Board of Directors Meeting

CMT/ABATE

Veterans of Foreign Wars, Post 9851

73R New Shackle Island Rd.

Hendersonville, TN 37075

March 11, 2012

The meeting was called to order by Brooklyn Tom at 1:05 p.m.

Every one stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Jack opened the meeting with words of encouragement and prayer.

Roll Call by Secretary, 23 present and 7 absent.  Four members absent were excused and three were unexcused.

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	Present
	
	Absent

	Corp Director
	
	Brooklyn Tom 
	X
	
	

	Asst. Corp Director
	Marlin Rood
	
	X
	
	

	Corporate Secretary
	Brenda Redditt
	X
	
	

	Corporate Treasure
	Bette Stewart
	X
	
	

	Legislative
	
	Rhonda Rae Williams
	
	
	X

	Safety & Education
	Batman
	
	X
	
	

	Membership
	
	Al Nelson
	
	X
	
	

	Newspaper
	
	Amy Flatt
	
	X
	
	

	Products
	
	FaithHawkins
	
	
	X
	
	

	Activities Director
	Kevin Chapnick
	
	
	X

	Chaplain
	
	Jack Jones
	
	X
	
	

	NCOM
	
	April Richardson
	
	
	X

	MRF
	
	Rhonda Rae Williams
	
	
	X

	Webmaster
	
	Bob Celmer
	
	X
	
	

	PR/Communication
	Carol Simpson
	X
	
	

	Parliamentarian
	Johann Forbus
	X
	
	

	Office Manager
	Dean Lucas
	
	X
	
	

	Sgt at Arms
	
	Bulitt (George Patrick)
	X
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Charters
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	At Large
	
	Johann Forbus
	X
	
	

	Buffalo River
	
	Lisa Darden
	
	
	
	X

	Caney Fork
	
	Jeff Parker
	
	X
	
	

	Dickson/Humphreys/Hickman
	Terry Davis (Beefy)
	X
	
	

	Knoxville
	
	Spencer "Doc" Perry
	
	
	X

	Montgomery County
	Jesse Henne
	X
	
	

	Music City
	
	Wendal Baldwin
	X
	
	

	Nashville
	
	Jack Jones
	
	X
	
	

	North East Tenn
	Eric Anderson
	
	
	X

	Piney River
	
	Reed Smith
	
	
	
	X

	Robertson County
	Roland Verchota
	X
	
	

	Smith/Wilson
	
	Bulitt (George Patrick)
	X
	
	

	Stones River
	
	JC Meeks
	
	X
	
	

	Sumner County
	Mark Davis
	
	X
	
	

	Tennessee Valley
	Mark "Yog" Moore
	X
	
	

	Upper Cumberland
	Rob Erwin 
	
	
	
	X

	Wheels of Thunder
	Bob Celmer
	
	X
	
	


DEAN’S MOTION: Approve December 11, 2011 minutes as posted on the 


Website. 

Rowland seconded the motion. 
Question called.

A vote was taken by showing of hands and the motion passed unanimously.
Charter Reports 

Charters gave an overview of activities each charter has planned in the future and events held since the last BOD.
Election of State Director

Dean Baker Lucas was the only candidate for State Director. The application process was closed. Ballots were handed out and a vote of “yes” or “no” was written on the ballot. 

Jesse tallied the votes and Dean was elected unanimously. 

Marlin presented Brooklyn Tom with a plaque in appreciation for his six years of service. Jessie presented him with an Eagle painting and Carol presented Brooklyn Tom with a cowboy booth filled with roses from the charters.

Carol presented Maureen with a State of Tennessee pin in recognition for her support of Tom while he was Director of CMT/ABATE.

The election for Secretary Position will be postponed until the June board meeting. 

Director Statement

Brooklyn Tom thanked the general members and the board for helping him to make the organization what it is today. When he became State Director the IRS had placed a lean on the organization and there was a lot of dissension between members.  Due to different fund raising events that have been held and charters working together funds were raise turning the organization around 180 degrees. He also feels that being director helped him personally because this was about the same time he had his motorcycle accident. By him having to focus so much on the organization kept his mind off his personal issues.    

Assistant Director

Marlin thanked Dean, the new Director, for his support for CMT/ABATE. He stated Dean had attended more events and helped more charter than any other member. Dean would pay to attend events and then work it.

Marlin made an accusation and Carol seconded. The board unanimously approved and the motion was carried out. 

Secretary

Brenda thanked everyone for their help and support. She stated she had enjoyed being the secretary and hoped the new secretary enjoys the position as much as she had.

Treasury

Bette stated the organization made a profit in 2011 and she will be having the income tax prepared shortly. She distributed a sheet with an overview of the organization finances. She will work with Carol on the 2012 grant, but Johann will be responsible for the check book. She announced what the 2012 grant amount should be. 

Rhonda told Bette it would be a good idea if we presented Carol with something since she had been working diligently on the grant program since 2005 to make sure all the necessary paperwork is on time and accurate. Bette presented Carol with an oil portrait that a friend of Bette’s had painted. The painting was a picture of Carol that was published in the Southern Biker magazine.  

Legislative

Since Rhonda was absent, Tony Dabbs, an AT-Large Member, gave the legislative report. Tony has been working with Rhonda and is the Regional Legislative Coordinator for District 2. The Motorcyclists Liberty Restoration Act (HB2661) bill could only obtain 5 favorable votes out of 10; therefore, the decision was made not to allow our sponsor to call for the vote. While the Passenger Foot Peg bill (HB 153/SB74) was not a CMT/ABATE bill it is moving through both House and Senate and should be successfully become a law by the close of this session. 

Representative Bob Ramsey and Senator Doug Overby are the sponsors of this legislation, and they both agreed to change the passenger criteria from an age-based exemption to “Feet on the Foot pegs” by an amendment created by CMT/ABATE. Another bill that is not a CMT/ABATE bill is The Rickey OTTS Act (HB 2466/SB2350) bill. Rickey was the motorcyclist that was hit and killed in Greenbriar, TN in 2011 by an unlicensed and uninsured driver. The driver was released from the scene of his crime and later could not be found for his arrest warrant.

Members need to continue to call their Representative and Senator to advise them how they would like for them to vote. They do listen to their continuants. Any day that you would like to visit the capital please let Tony know and he will be happy to meet you to show you around. 

Bob stated we should be very careful of how we word our articles because some words can be very offensive. Carol agreed. 

Safety & Education
Batman thanked Faith, Carol and the other members that had helped him while he was not able to fulfill his duties. He is now doing better and can even ride his bike. He is working with the grant committee on the 2012 application. 

Carol stated the 2011 final report has been filed and the $100 left will be carried over to 2012.  The shirts will be green this year and the charters will receive $200 to hold an event at Welcome Centers across the state and delivery their bags.

Membership

Al stated we had only 3 charters that had gained more member than they lost in the first quarter of 2012. They were Music City, Northeast and Stones River. The winner of the trophy for this quarter was Stones River. 

Newspaper

Amy said to please continue to send the minutes to the editor’s e-mail address. She will publish them in the newspaper. If you would like her cell phone number to make sure that she receives the minutes or any other information that you would like to see in the newspaper to see her after the meeting. She will give the phone number to you. 

Products

Faith stated long sleeve denim shirts will be sold on a pre-order basis. She will provide each Charter Director with an order form that has to be completed before the shirt can be ordered. She also has hats for $15, tote bags for $10 and the 30th year design pins for sale for $5 if anyone is interested in purchasing. 

Activities

Since Kevin was absent, Carol gave the activities report. If you are an AMA member please send your registration number to Kevin. Kevin needs every member’s information. The Swap Meet is April 21 at Lane Motor Museum on Murfreesboro Pike in Nashville. 

Please save the dates of August 24, 25, and 26. The STR will be at Twisted Spoke Rally in Pulaski at its new location. Since we have moved the location, every member will need to spread the word to make sure this event is successful. More information will follow as it becomes available. 

NCOM

April had sent Bette the report for NCOM and she gave the report. The NCOM 27th annual conference will be held in Indianapolis on May 10-13. The conference will be at the J W Marriott, 10 S. West Street. The room rate is $99 per night. When booking a room ask for the Group Rate for the National Coalition of Motorcyclists Conference. Some of the topics for discussion are as follows:

How to Lobby Sport Bike Laws

Your Rights During Traffic Stops and Road Blocks

Profiling

How to start and maintain an MRO 

Several other Topics

April attend the Kentucky Freedom Forum in January and the Christian Unity Conference in Springfield, TN in February. While at these events she handed out postcards for Tennessee and forwarded them to Rhonda.

The next TNCOC meeting will be March 31st in Memphis.

The NCOM Legislative Task Force is currently researching the true or false data on the increase or decrease of insurance premiums as it relates to motorcycle and the no-fault law.

Office Manager/MRF

Dean stated CMT/ABATE membership with MRF expires in May. To renew our membership, it would cost $100.   

Dean’s MOTION: To renew our membership with MRF.

 Marlin seconded the motion. 

There was no discussion.

A vote was taken by showing of hands and the motion passed unanimously.

Webmaster

Bob stated he had posted the Smith Wilson Flyer on the Website. If you have an event coming up, please send to him via e-mail. He will make sure the flyer is posted to the Web. Only a few individuals are visiting the Website.

Parliamentarian

Johann said all board members should have a copy of the new procedure manual. Some members have e-mailed him with some changes, but if you have some changes that need to be made please send them to him. All changes that have been sent to him will be discussed at the June BOD.  He would like to get the new procedure manual finalized soon.

PR/Communications

Carol stated each member should contact their representative and senator to make sure their voice is being heard. It is up to each charter to do the work for their district. E-mails are still being retuned for some members. The charters need to make sure e-mail information for members are correct.

Carol advised the members that Amy Carnes had designed a new Website for CMT/ABATE. Amy passed around some copies of the design. The new Website will have the capability of other members having access to modify so the site can be kept current. She gave out her prices for the initial cost and for each page thereafter. She also gave out the developing Web address so members could see what she has designed.

Marlin stated the Website should be fun so it can attract more new members. 

Bob asked if we should pay someone to maintain or should several member keep the site up to date. These are questions that each charter should ask their members. Bob also stated he would continue to pay the yearly fee as he has done in the past. The recurring annual fee is approximately $146.

BOB’S MOTION: Allow up to $1,000 to put together a full function Website that would replace the current Website.
 Jesse seconded the motion. 

Discussion

What will be the ongoing cost?

Do we want to hire someone to keep the site current?

If no member will keep the site current …what is the risk?

We need something to attract new member and the new Website may be the answer.

Current Website is 65 pages

Can we have a 10 page Website?

Twenty pages is reality … easy to upload pictures etc.

Do we want Amy to design?

Does Amy have the time and willing to design?

Amy has the technology and knows how to design.

Bob withdrew his motion.

Bob and Amy will work together to develop a Website that will move the organization into the 21st Century.
Old Business

If you have a sponsor that would like to be a part of the State Ride poker run, please submit the information ASAP. The books should be ready in the next 3 weeks. Bette will notify every one of the extended deadline. Minute Man will publish the books because they quoted a better price.

Land Committee

Jeff did not have any new information for the land purchase.

The next BOD will be June 10, 2012.

DEAN’S MOTION: To adjourn the meeting.

Al and Wendell seconded the motion.

Question called.

A vote was taken with a show of hands and the motion passed unanimously. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:15 p.m.
